Notice of Variances and Waivers

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
Southwest Florida Water Management District
The Southwest Florida Water Management District hereby gives notice:
that on July 10, 2018, it has received notification requesting withdrawal of a Petition for Variance.
Petitioner’s Name: Hillsborough River Mitigation Bank Ph. III, LLC – File Tracking No. 2017065
Date Petition Filed: January 26, 2018, Rule No.: 62-342.700, F.A.C.
Nature of the rule for which variance or waiver is sought: Variance from the requirements set forth in Rule 62-342.700(4), Florida Administrative Code, with respect to the financial responsibility requirements for construction and implementation of the Hillsborough River Mitigation Bank-Phase III under application number 749018 in Hillsborough County, Florida.
Date Petition Published in the Florida Administrative Register: February 9, 2018
General Basis for Agency Decision: The Petition for Variance has been officially withdrawn, and the matter is now deemed both concluded and closed.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Christopher Tumminia, 7601 US Highway 301 North, Tampa, Florida 33637-6759, 1(813)985-7481, Ext. 4658, chris.tumminia@swfwmd.state.fl.us. A2017065-2
